Comments from the public made at an “informational Meeting” on Monday, February 6th, 2012 at a Town Board Meeting:

John Royall, Pugsley Hill Road – asked about the ultimate use of the open space after reclamation – no further development?

Bob Butts, Planning Board chairman – had received a copy of the lead agency request and thought it was better for the DEC to be lead agent.  Planning Board has no objection to this, but wants to be kept apprised on the application and involved in the SEQRA review.  Being adjacent to Wappinger Creek, could have potential environmental concerns.  Also contiguous to the Rec. parcel, there is a continuous stretch along the east side of the creek that could provide opportunities to become a pedestrian walking trail.

Neil Dennehy, Jameson Hill Road – thought the permit was vague.

Elsa Fernandez, Route 82 – watershed question: what will this do the wells in the area and the watershed in general.

Gerry Fernandez, Route 82 – had concerns over their driveway being directly across from his.  Also asked how far the operation would be from his house.  Trees planted as a buffer have died & never replanted.  This needs to be revisited.  Also when the mine atarted, his well died on the east side of Rt. 82; there have been many problems in the area, and the water has a lot of sediment.

Gary Marone, Route 82 – has concerns with wells on the west side of Rt. 82; they are very deep and low producing.  There are also noise issues 6 days a week.  Wondered if all of the neighbors know.  What are the setbacks from property lines?  Visibility?  Truck noise?  Property values/

Jim Fouts, Grist Mill Lane – would there be washing and grading equipment in the new section?  Also asked about the final grade.

Charles Shaw, Millis Lane – would like to go see the area along with fellow CAC members, as well as Roy Budnik when available.

Mark Burdick, Rt. 82 – we need the product that they make; there are not many mines left.  Employs 8 people – the jobs and materials are needed.

Neil Dennehy – stated that the noise of the trucks wake him up but appreciated their noise abatement plans.

Charles Shaw – asked if the Master Plan Committee would submit a letter if they make a policy for mining.

From notes taken by Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

Feb. 6, 2012

